
may 6

good morning to all the lovely people out there who 
bothered to respond yesterday to my request for a 
confession of faith. 

i don't know why the Lord put this in my spirit to ask, 
but i was shocked by the results.  i'm sure He knew the 
reaction it would have on me.  although i know these 
messages go to many unbelievers and those of different 
faiths, i knew there were far more christians and 
thought they were readers.  there were less than ten 
percent who bothered to respond.

that, along with other signs, cause me to doubt as to 
whether these dailies are as needed or fruitful as i 
had lead myself to believe.  they do take expenditure 
of time and effort than might well be directed 
elsewhere for the kingdom.  admittedly, this would 
leave a hole in my heart, but i know my God would fill 
it with something more fulfilling.

for that reason, i will be taking some time to 
prayerfully consider whether my efforts in this area 
are needed or desired for kingdom work.

Jesus Christ, He is creator of all the universe, time 
and space.  His very being consists of love and 
goodness.  i look around at all the hatred and evil 
controlling the hearts of many.  my fervent prayer is 
the blinders are removed and they find their way to the 
light before it is too late.  i hope all believers 
within my reach will join with me in that.  let us all 
discern the signs of the time and know that His return 



is imminent.

once again i want to make my confession of faith with 
my whole heart.  i confess that Jesus Christ is the son 
of God and He is my Lord and savior.

i love you all, but no one can love you as much as 
Jesus does.


